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When will this SPD be applied?

Paragraph 3.8

Ten years is too long a time period for the returning of contributions in order to reasonably maintain a relationship between the contribution and the benefit to satisfy the tests in Circular 05/2005. The return of contributions should be made if they are not committed by the completion of the development or no more than 5 years in all other cases.

Maintenance

Paragraph 4.3

The HBF objects to the requirement that developers have to maintain on site open space. We consider that these policies go beyond the requirements of Circular 05/2005. Paragraph B19 of Circular 5/05 states that “as a general rule, however, where an asset is intended for wider public use, the costs of subsequent maintenance and other recurrent expenditure associated with the developer’s contribution should normally be borne by the body or authority in which the asset is to be vested. Where contributions to the initial support (“pump priming”) of new facilities are necessary, these should reflect the time lag between the provision of the new facility and its inclusion in public sector funding streams, or its ability to recover its own costs in the case of privately-run bus services, for example. Pump priming maintenance payments should be time-limited and not be required in perpetuity in planning obligations.” Therefore, the HBF believe that this policy should be removed. The plethora of other s106 obligations local authorities load on to new development (some appropriate, many not), not least of which is the obligation to provide high levels of affordable housing, mean that there is a need for flexibility when setting policies on this issue. Overall the Council must be realistic when determining contributions.   
Planning Obligations Cost Recovery 

Paragraph 5.5 

In terms of the legal costs for preparing Section 106 Agreements, the HBF objects to these recovery costs.  The Council charges a planning application fee for the determination of planning applications which is monitored and managed by Government to ensure the fee accurately reflect the cost incurred by Local Authorities in the determination of planning applications.  It is the Council, which is imposing these Section 106 requirements, and it should bear costs of entering into such an agreement.

